
Report on “Swachhata Hi Seva 2024” – 23.09.2024 

The "Swachhta Hi Seva 2024" initiative is committed to advancing cleanliness and 

sanitation throughout India. This campaign features a diverse range of activities, including 

community clean-up drives, awareness programs, and educational workshops, all designed to 

encourage public engagement in maintaining a pristine environment. 

At the Institute of Physics in Bhubaneswar, the "Swachhata Hi Seva" program was set 

to run from September 17 to October 1, 2024. Led by Prof. Karuna Kar Nanda, the Director, 

and supported by Lt. Col. B. Pattanaik, the Registrar and Nodal Officer, along with Dr. Khirod 

Chandra Patra, the Coordinator, and a dedicated team of IOP members, this initiative strives 

for exceptional success. 

On September 23, an office cleaning initiative was launched to enhance the cleanliness 

and organization of the workspace. This effort aimed to create a more pleasant and efficient 

environment for all staff members. 

A few photographs showing the office cleaning process before and after: 

   Before Photographs                   After Photographs  

                              

 

    



Thank You 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


